
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Casey Fergeson, Project Engineer 

Heidi Springer, City Engineer 

DATE: September 27, 2021 

 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5567-21 awarding the Contract for the Martinazzi Sanitary Sewer Trunk 
Line Upsizing Project to ICON Construction & Development and authorizing the City Manager to execute a 
Contract.  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City Manager to 
execute a contract with ICON Construction & Development to construct the Martinazzi Sanitary Sewer 

Trunk Line Upsizing Project in the amount of $820,965.00. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
The contract will build the Martinazzi Sanitary Sewer Trunk Line Upsizing Project – which includes upsizing 
approximately 1,300 lineal feet of 12” sanitary sewer main to 15” by trenching, install new sanitary sewer 
manholes, relocate approximately 80 lineal feet of water main, and other utility and hardscape as required 
to complete the sanitary sewer improvements.   
 
The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on August 20, 2021. Seven (7) 
bids were received before the bid period closed on September 14, 2021. ICON Construction & Development 
submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in the amount of $820,965.00. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION:  
Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this project to 
proceed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:  
The City’s share of the cost of the proposed project is zero dollars. Clean Water Services has agreed, 
through an Intergovernmental Agreement executed March 29, 2021, to incur the cost associated with this 
sanitary sewer improvement.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution 5567-21 Awarding a Construction Contract and Authorizing City Manager to execute a Contract 


